
This month has been jam packed full of bits and pieces as we prepare our draft business
plan & budget, Asset Management Plans, Strategic Plan and various other exciting things.

I want to take this opportunity to say a huge thank you to all who have contributed to our
Strategic Plan. Whether it be by way of making a formal submission or simply completing
the surveys that have been on our Facebook page. Every little bit of feedback is important
and helps to shape the Plan that you and the Community want to see. So a big thank you!

I am very much so looking forward to entering the new financial year with our fresh new
Strategic Plan, Annual Business Plan and Asset Management Plans.

I also want to take the opportunity to remind the whole community about the importance of
supporting each other and local businesses and groups over the winter period. Although it can
get a bit cold and gloomy this time of year, it is where we shine the brightest as a Community.
With footy and netball season in full swing, I encourage you to go and have a meal at the
Clubrooms on a Thursday night. (I will also sneak in a GO ROOSTERS!)
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I had the pleasure of attending the 
RSL Robe Sub-Branch ANZAC Day 
Ceremony last on Thursday 25th of 
April on behalf of the Elected 
Members. The RSL did a wonderful 
job and it was a very well attended 
Ceremony and breakfast.
This year, I chose to lay books in 
tribute as an alternative to the 
traditional wreath as books can 
change a person’s life, children 
especially. Reading is incredibly 
important to a young mind and 
anything we can do to promote that is
essential.

Following the Commemoration, the 
Robe RSL Sub-Branch Members 
distributed the donated books to our 
local schools, Childcare and 
Kindergarten where they will hopefully 
be read for generations to come.

On Monday 29th of April, I spent 
some time at the Community Garden talking all things winter vegetables, where I was
reminded that now is the time to plant them so lets all get planting.

I also want to use this as an opportunity to tell you all to drive safely on our roads as there
are plenty of furry friends jumping around in the early hours of the mornings!

With that, I will sign off so you can get to reading the other articles within this Newsletter.

Warm regards,
Kind Regards
Mayor Lisa Ruffell

PS: A reminder that my contact number has changed to: 0474 581 595 

Main photo: Mayor Ruffell with grandson Hudson Ruffell, who is wearing
his great-grandfather and grandfather’s medals from WWI and WWII.

Inset photo: The collection of books laid in lieu of a wreath.



Koning Willem de Tweede Shipwreck Project Presentation

On the evening of Friday 12th April at the Robe Institute, the Australian National Maritime
Museum, along with the Cultural Heritage Agency of the Netherlands, Silentworld
Foundation, & the Robe Branch National Trust of South Australia, held a public presentation
and launched a booklet as part of the ongoing Koning Willem de Tweede Shipwreck
Project. Titled ‘Wrecks and Relics: Looking After Maritime Archaeological Finds in the Robe
Region’, the booklet discussed Dutch ties to Robe's maritime past, the preservation and
stabilization of maritime cultural heritage, and pertinent State and Commonwealth heritage
legislation. Copies of the free booklet were handed out on the night, but if you missed out -
never fear! Extra copies are available at the Robe Customs House. 

Supper was provided by the Robe Branch National Trust featuring Dutch specialties for
attendees to enjoy. The following morning, a workshop on conserving and caring for
archaeological artifacts took place at the Robe Customs House Maritime Museum. 

Dr. James Hunter from the project gave the approximately 50 attendees an update on what
has been found so far, and what the next steps will be in their search for the wreck site. The
project's primary goal is to search for, locate, and conduct an archaeological survey of the
historic ship’s remains. Additionally, the project team, in collaboration with the local
community, aim to document any privately or publicly held items recovered from the wreck 
and offer conservation guidance for their future preservation. 

Koning Willem de Tweede, an 800-ton 
Dutch barque, met its end off Guichen Bay's 
Long Beach on June 30, 1857, resulting in 
the loss of 16 lives. Just before this tragedy, 
over 400 Chinese miners en route to the 
gold fields in Bendigo and Ballarat, Victoria, 
disembarked from the vessel. 

The Koning Willem de Tweede Shipwreck 
Project received support from the Dutch 
Ministry of Foreign Affairs, facilitated through 
the Embassy of the Kingdom of the 
Netherlands, Australia, and the Cultural 
Heritage Agency of the Netherlands.

Photo: Dr. James Hunter addresses the crowd.



Customs House Project Update

We are pleased to announce that work has been mostly completed on the restoration of the
historic Robe Customs House. The front facade has been repointed and had some stones and
bricks replaced. The stonemasons have also repaired compromised timber framing as well as
replacing broken and missing louvres in the vents. This exterior work is now virtually
complete, and future internal maintenance works will be investigated and prioritised. 
The craftsmanship and attention to detail on this project have been outstanding and we
couldn’t be more pleased with the results, ensuring this icon of Robe remains standing for
generations to come.



Before After

A broader view of Customs House project after works



District Council of Robe Office Closure - Thursday 30th May 2024

Please note that the Council Office located at 3 Royal Circus Robe will be closed to the
public on Thursday, 30th May 2024 for staff training and development.

Council apologises in advance for any inconvenience this may cause. 



Bec Hurst is Swinging With The Stars!

As many of you may know, I am representing Robe this
year in the Stand Like Stone Foundation Swinging with
the Stars fundraising event for the Limestone Coast.
Stand Like Stone raises funds for a huge array of
education scholarships for all Limestone Coast people
to access, and its philosophy is that education provides
opportunity.

The smaller sub fund I am raising funds for under the
umbrella of Stand Like Stone Foundation is the Poppy
Crozier Memorial Education Scholarship Fund.
Many of you will not know Poppy or her family as they
are from Keith, but Poppy’s parents have set up this
scholarship for all Limestone Coast students to access
Agricultural scholarships in her memory.
Poppy had just completed school and has begun
studying Ag at University. 
 
So, the Swinging with the Stars dancing involves
driving to Mt Gambier every Sunday to dance with
seven other Limestone Coast folk who have each been
paired up with a professional dancer. 

We are learning 4 dances in total and the competition will be held on the 22nd June 2024 at the
Barn Mount Gambier. There will be two winners: the one that dances the best, and the one that raises
the most funds. This is where you all come into it!! 

On Friday 17th May there will be a new release movie night held at the Robe Cinema. A Mother’s
Day raffle will also be on offer. For more information, please contact either Penny Day on 0427 585
833 or myself on 0428 682 413.

On Saturday 25th May - sadly the same night at the Rooster’s ball! - we are hosting a quiz night at
the Furner Hall (a flyer will be distributed around Robe shortly).$200 per table of 8 people.  For
bookings, please call me on 0428 682 413. There will also be an auction of a variety of items kindly
donated by many Robe businesses, as well as individuals.

The link on the flyer takes you to a link that will enable you to receive a receipt, and all donations are
tax deductible. Alternatively, my banking details are: 
BSB: 735 609 Account: 500117 - please use your name as the reference.

Thank you all for your support - Bec Hurst 🙂



ADULT FICTION:
The Murder After the Night Before by Katy Brent
The Prisoner’s Throne by Holly Black
The Mystery Writer by Sulari Gentill
The Accident by Fiona Lowe
Still See You Everywhere by Lisa Gardner
The Hunter by Tana French
Has Anyone Seen Charlotte Salter? By Nicci French
The Sea Captain’s Wife by Jackie French
Daddy’s Girl by Josephine Cox
Sisterhood by Cathy Kelly
The Antique Hunter’s Guide to Murder by CL Miller
Red Dirt Home by Renae Black
The Secrets of the Little Greek Taverna by Erin Palmisano
The Phoenix Crown by Kate Quinn & Janie Chang
Into the Night by Fleur McDonald
To the River by Vikki Wakefield
Black Wolf by Juan Gomez-Jurado
Tilda is Visible by Jane Tara
Empire of the Damned by Jay Kristoff
End of Story by AJ Finn
Three-Inch Teeth by CJ Box
Joy Moody is Out of Time by Kerryn Mayne
Would you Ask My Husband That? By Kathleen Whyman
A Lesson in Dying by Anne Cleeves
Murder in My Backyard by Anne Cleeves
Ten Seconds and She Was Gone by Robert Gold
While the City Sleeps by Elizabeth Camden
White Ash Ridge by SR White
The Best Way to Bury your Husband by Alexia Casale
Unnatural Death by Patricia Cornwell
Crocodile Creek Rescue by Alison Roberts
A Calamity of Souls by David Baldacci
Right on Cue by Falon Ballard
Never Let Them See You Bleed by William W Johnstone
The Winter Palace by Paul Morgan
The Wrong Sister by Claire Douglas
Good Half Gone by Tarryn Fisher
Pheasants Nest by Louise Milligan
Farty Pets: Fancy Fluffy! By Adam Wallace
Sisters of Fortune by Anna Lee Huber
Goosebumps House of Shivers: Goblin Monday by RL Stine
The Call by Gavin Strawhan
The Next Big Thing by James Colley
Sylvia’s Second Act by Hillary Yablon
Small Hours by Bobby Palmer
None of This is True by Lisa Jewell

ADULT LARGE PRINT:
For Once in My Life by Karly Lane
Gum Tree Gully by Mandy Magro
Centre Stage by Judy Nunn
Has Anyone Seen Charlotte Salter? By Nicci French
Escape to Cornwall by Angela Britnell
The Dolphin Summer by Margaret Mounsdon
Somewhere – A Sundown by Sheldon B Cole
Wagons West of Hell by Cole Shelton
The Perfect Parents by JA Baker

WHAT’S NEW AT THE LIBRARY? 

Friends of Robe LibrarY Monthly Meeting:
THURSDAY 18th MAY at 10AM

ADULT NON-FICTION:
The Gut Repair Plan by Sarah Di Lorenzo
Novak Djokovic: The Greatest of All Time by Dominic Bliss
Amazing Train Journeys by Lonely Planet
The Cat Encyclopedia by DK
4 Weeks to Better Sleep by Dr Michael Mosley
The Outback Court Reporter by Jamelle Wells
Breath: The New Science of a Lost Art by James Nestor
Naked City: True Stories of Crimes, Cock-Ups, Crooks & Cops by John
Silvester

CHILDREN’S FICTION:
Rex Dinosaur in Disguise: Undercover Alien by Elys Dolan
Cross Bones: The Hottest Dogs by Jack Henseleit
Bluey: Trains  
The Very Hungry Caterpillar Eats Dinner: A Shapes Book
Little Red Riding Hood and other Stories by Lucy Cousins
How to be Invisible by Nick Bland
The Big Book of Australian Nursery Rhymes by Frane Lessac
Mama Bear and Me by Sophie Beer
Easter? That’s Not Right! By Candy Bee
Trains, Boats and Planes by Michelle Robinson
The Crayons Love Our Planet by Drew Daywalt
Pixie Magic: Pippin and the Birthday Cake by Daisy Meadows
Bo Loves Books by Kaye Baillie
Right on Cue by Falon Ballard
Unicorn Boy by Dave Roman
Garvey’s Choice by Nikki Grimes
Maybe You Should Fly a Jet! Maybe You should be a Vet! By Dr Seuss
Where’s Peppa at the Zoo! By Peppa Pig
Dog Man: The Scarlet Shedder by Dav Pilkey
Pikachu’s First Friends by Rikako Matsuo
Where’s Spidey 2? By Marvel
Diary of a Netball Star: New Player by Liz Watson
Diary of a Roblox Pro: Soccer Simulator by Avi Avatar
Weird Holiday: Weirdo 22 by Ahn Do
Bear and Bird: The Adventure and Other Stories by Jarvis
Big Nate This Means War! By Lincoln Peirce
All the Love in the Bush by May Gibbs

CHILDREN’S NON-FICTION:
Minecraft Beginners’ Guide: Start Your Survival and Creative
Journeys by Mojang

MAGAZINES:                                    
Outback 
House & Garden
Good Reading Magazine 
Women’s Weekly
Gardening Australia
SA Life

New Members Welcome!

DVDS:
Uproar
Priscilla



LIMESTONE COAST SOUTHERN REGIONAL ASSESSMENT PANEL
CALL FOR EXPRESSIONS OF INTEREST - INDEPENDENT MEMBERS

FIVE VACANCIES

District Council of Grant, Wattle Range Council, District Council of Robe and City of Mount
Gambier formed the Limestone Coast Southern Regional Assessment Panel (LCSRAP) which
commenced on 1 July 2022.

Expressions of interest are being sought from members of the public who would like to be
considered for appointment as an independent member of the Regional Assessment Panel
(LCSRAP). The role of the LCSRAP is to make decisions on a wide range of development
applications within the respective council areas.

The LCSRAP is to be comprised of five members who have an interest in urban and regional
planning with appropriate qualifications and experience. As a guide, it is anticipated that
independent members could come from the field of architecture, landscape architecture, civil
engineering, planning, law, building, environmental planning or similar fields. It is a
requirement that all members of the LCSRAP obtain accreditation from Plan SA as Planning
Level 2 to be able to be a member of the panel.

Independent members will be compensated for their
time and expertise. The term of the LCSRAP is for a
two year period.

Expressions of interest detailing experience, skills,
knowledge and qualifications and whether you
wish to be considered for appointment as Presiding
Member should be forwarded to:
City of Mount Gambier
PO Box 56, Mount Gambier SA 5290,
or email city@mountgambier.sa.gov.au by 5:00pm
Friday 10 May, 2024.

The code of conduct for panel members and the
guidelines for accreditation is available by request
and should be obtained before submitting an
expression of interest.
For further information, please contact Tracy
Tzioutziouklaris, Assessment Manager, Limestone
Coast Southern Regional Assessment Panel by
phone on (08) 8721 2555 or email
city@mountgambier.sa.gov.au



USEFUL INFORMATION
COMMUNITY
NEWSLETTER

The Community Newsletter is released monthly by the District Council of Robe.
Businesses and Community Members are able to advertise in the Community  
Newsletter. Advertisements are due by the third Friday of each month.

The Community Newsletter is available electronically from Council, delivered directly to
your email inbox each month. Simply scan the QR code below to sign up, or visit
www.robe.sa.gov.au/forms/subscribe-to-mailing-list

Printed copies are available from:
Council Office
Robe Library & Visitor Information Centre
Post Office
Chemist
Newsagency 

FACEBOOK For the most up to date information visit the 'District Council of Robe' Facebook Page.

Are you looking for staff or looking for employment? Follow Council's 'Jobs in Robe SA'
Facebook page! This page can be used for posting all job opportunities available in
Robe as well as any job seekers looking for employment in Robe.

MYLOCAL
SERVICES

APP

My Local Services is a mobile phone app that allows you to report a problem within the
Council area, receive notifications about waste collection days and check Waste
Transfer Station opening times. The app is designed to make it more convenient to find
Council information 24/7.

You'll never forget bin day again!

You can also find places 'Near Me' such as parks and playgrounds.

We encourage all residents and ratepayers to download the App. It is very easy to use,
and the details are specific to your house location. MyLocal Services App can be
downloaded from the Apple App Store and Google Play.

Please note that the current rates notices contain a new feature, 'Enotice' which will
make it easier for our ratepayers to manage their rates. Ratepayers will need to use the
reference number, top right of your rates notice, to login and create a new account:

The benefits of Enotice are;
It is possible to see both current and previous rates notices using this feature.
You can choose to have your rates notice emailed directly to you rather than
posted.
To allow ratepayers to update their email addresses and add email recipients.

      (e.g. if more than one person has an interest in the property)
For ratepayers who own multiple properties this feature will be of great use, as you
are able to add multiple assessments to the one account, creating a more efficient
way to manage all properties.

Please note that this function does not allow you to update your residential or postal
address, this still needs to be sent directly to Council. This can either be emailed to
council@robe.sa.gov.au or posted to PO Box 1, Robe SA 5276.

District Council of Robe
PH: 08 8768 2003
PO Box 1, Robe SA 5276
3 Royal Circus Robe SA 5276
council@robe.sa.gov.au

Robe Library & Visitor
Information Centre
PH: 08 8768 2465
Mundy Terrace, Robe SA 5276
visitrobe@robe.sa.gov.au

Valuer-General
Valuation queries 
and objections 
process
PH: 1300 653 346

ENOTICES



MEETING DATES

May Ordinary Meeting 
Wednesday 8th May 2024 at 6.30pm in the Council Chambers Smillie Street Robe

Publication Details: The Community Newsletter is published, edited, printed and distributed to local businesses by the District Council of
Robe. Design template from canva.com. Community groups and organisations wishing to submit items should forward their information to

Jake by close of business on the third Friday of each month. It is preferred that items are emailed to council@robe.sa.gov.au however
handwritten items will be accepted and can be dropped into the Council office, posted to PO Box 1, Robe SA 5276. The views and

opinions expressed in articles submitted to the District Council of Robe do not necessarily reflect the views of the Council as a body, nor as
individual members. While every effort is made to ensure accuracy in published articles submitted by contributors other than Council, no
responsibility is accepted for any errors that they may contain. Council reserves the right to edit or not publish any editorial submission.

Please note:
 All meetings are open to the public unless otherwise advertised. 
To view Council Agendas and Minutes visit the Council website

@District Council of  Robe
@Robe Visitor Information Centre & Public Library

@Mayor Lisa Ruffell

CR DUNCAN YOUNG
cryoung@robe.sa.gov.au 

0428 835 259

MAYOR LISA RUFFELL
mayorruffell@robe.sa.gov.au

0474 581 595

DEPUTY MAYOR NICK BROWN
crbrown@robe.sa.gov.au

0477 199 135

CR MARCIA DENING
crdening@robe.sa.gov.au

0411 374 274

CR NED WRIGHT
crwright@robe.sa.gov.au

0413 750 804

CR DAVID LAURIE
crlaurie@robe.sa.gov.au

0427 365 045

CR KYLIE PEEL
crpeel@robe.sa.gov.au

0427 394 268



Waste Transfer Station Operating Times - White Street 
OPEN: Tuesday, Thursday and Sunday 10am - 12pm

NOW INCLUDES ON-SITE 
CONTAINER DEPOSIT SCHEME REFUNDS

Boot Load                                                                                      $27.90
Single Cab - Below Water Line                                                     $36.30
Single Cab - Above Water Line                                                     $59.20
Dual Cab - Below Water Line                                                       $24.00
Dual Cab - Above Water Line                                                       $42.20
Trailer (6x4) Below Water Line                                                     $24.00
Trailer (6x4) Above Water Line                                                     $47.50
Trailer (6x4) With Cage                                                                 $53.90
Trailer (8x5) Below Water Line                                                     $58.70
Trailer (8x5) Above Water Line                                                     $113.10
Trailer (8x5) With Cage                                                                $135.50
Trailer (10x5) Below Water Line                                                    $76.80
Trailer (10x5) Above Water Line                                                   $147.30
Trailer (10x5) With Cage                                                              $178.20
Cardboard - Boot load                                                                   $8.90
Cardboard - Car/Van/ Ute Load                                                    $16.80
Cardboard - 6x4 Trailer                                                                 $16.80
Cardboard - 8x5 Trailer                                                                 $22.30
Cardboard 10x5 Trailer                                                                 $55.90
Single Items - Mattress                                                                 $32.60
Single Items - Sofas/Lounge Chairs                                              $19.80
Single Items - Car Bodies                                                             $63.80
Single Items - White Goods (eg Washing Machine/Fridge)        $25.00
Small Trucks (Single Axle - Max 4 Tonne)                                  $257.40
Putrescible Waste (Bag)                                                                 $3.70
Opening Waste Transfer Station (Outside Operating Hours)   $280.50

Green Waste Fee
Normal Fees will apply to any Green Waste Products that        
requires mulching, however, Green Waste products that are
segregated and do not require mulching (lawn clippings and leaves
only) can be dumped free of charge. 
E-waste: no charge 
Municipal Household Waste: $3.40 per bag applicable. 



Home Delivered Meals Roster 





Robe Uniting Church Services
Tarooki Camp Site
Main Road Robe SA

Services Sundays 11am
Except 5th Sundays

In recess:
May 
June
July





MEN ARE

MOST

WELCOME!



For more information
Phone Anne on 0477 011 956

Robe Knitting Club

Meets every Wednesday 
1:30pm onwards at Mahalia Coffee

Social Knitting for charities or 
knit you own project.

 Beginners and experienced knitters 
all welcome.

Donations of wool always 
kindly appreciated.











From 30 June 2024, Telstra will be
solely focusing on 4G and 5G networks. 

This means that if you have a 
3G compatible device,

 it will not work from July 2024. 

Telstra have provided some data 
below of 3G users in the

 District Council of Robe area:

3G Handsets: 17
M2M (eg: EFTPOS, meters etc): 13

MBB Tablets/Wearables: 14

For Telstra customers: 
To find out if your mobile phone is

impacted SMS 3 to 3498 

Further information can be found at: 
www.telstra.com.au/support/mobiles-devices/3g-closure-faq 

Supporting businesses where they're at
 

Have you heard about the small business
support program provided by Regional

Development Australia Limestone Coast
(RDALC)? Thanks to funding from Limestone
Coast Councils and the Office for Small and
Family Business, you can access free, one to

one mentoring right here in Robe. 

The RDALC Business Support Coordinators have
expertise in marketing, websites, business
planning, cashflow, planning for growth,

workforce issues and more. Each week, Nicole
McGuiness travels to neighbouring towns,

connecting with new businesses, and spreading
awareness about the Small Business

Fundamentals program. We also host a range
of events to support small and family

businesses.
 

Interested in learning more about how this
program could benefit your business? 

Feel free to reach out to Nicole at:
info@rdalc.org.au or phone (08) 8723 1057

and see how the 
Small Business Fundamentals 

program can assist you.

mailto:info@rdalc.org.au






Friday 9.30 - 10.30 a.m. Solo dancing              
Friday 6.30 - 7.30 p.m. Couples ballroom          











Licence PGE 246921 


